Weedon Parish Council


Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Weedon Parish Council held in the Old Schoolroom
Wednesday 20th May 2009 at 8.05pm
PRESENT: Cllr Rose (Chairman), Cllr Measures, Cllr Jones, Cllr Moore, Cllr Sellers, Cllr Followell, the Clerk Sue Mordue District Cllr Ashley Bond, County Cllrs Niknam Hussain and Mary Baldwin. 
1. Election of the Chairman of the Council: Cllr Joanna Rose was unanimously re-elected to the position of Chairman and signed her declaration of acceptance of office.

2. Receive Apologies: none.
3. To elect a Vice-Chairman of the Council: Cllr Chris Measures was unanimously re-elected to the position of Vice - Chairman and signed his declaration of acceptance of office.
4. To appoint representatives to outside bodies: 
a. It was agreed to appoint representative as required at the time. 
b. Cllr Followell advised that the Trustees of the Charities would need to be appointed by the Parish Council in December (when they combine).
c. Cllr Rose, Moore, Jones and Followell would continue to be members of the Steering Groups for the Parish Plan.
5. To appoint committees /working groups: none required.
6. To review and confirm the standing orders: these were confirmed with no amendments.
7. Open Forum for Parishioners:  
a. Cllr Followell advised that Ann Varker on behalf of the Church was requesting funds to assist in the production of its newsletter to residents of Weedon Hill Development, and whether it could put up notices on the new notice board once obtained. It was agreed that this would be added to the next agenda.

b. District Cllr Bond advised that he had received numerous emails regarding the planning application at the Small House, however he could not reply to them as it would prejudice his views when he is on the Development Control Committee. If he spoke as a local member he could not take his seat as a member of Development Control Committee. If there is a contentious planning application in the future the Parish ought to consider using another District Councillor to represent them at committee so Cllr Bond could retain his place on the committee without having to declare an interest.

8. Declaration of interest in items on the agenda: Cllr Bond declared his interest in planning applications due to his role as District Cllr sitting on the AVDC Development Control Committee as he will review his decision at Committee based on the additional information available at the time. Cllr Followell declared his interest in an item to come up under finance as he is a Trustee of the Methodist Chapel. 

9. The minutes of the last meeting held on 25th March 2009 were confirmed as a true record. The minutes of the last Annual Meeting of the Parish Council were signed off at the Parish Council meeting 16th July 2008.
10.  Planning: To discuss planning applications and make recommendations:

a. 09/00575/APP – 4 Brimstone Lane – erection of single storey log cabin to rear: the Council resolved it had no objections to the application.
b. 8 High Street – the Council resolved that Cllr Rose would attend the Development Control Committee Meeting as the Parish Council representative. Cllr Followell requested it be recorded that he did not support this as he is the only person in the village who would see the proposed dwelling from his house and it is a tasteful design. He warned that if developments like this were resisted by parishioners then the government would come along and allow infill which residents could not do anything about in the future.
11. Environment:
a. Footpaths, Footways and Highways: 

i. Pot Holes need filling in Northcroft and one on the High Street as you approach the junction with New Road. Also Aston Abbots Road before the 30mph sign.
ii. Hedge needs cutting back from footpath outside Maggie Sanders field.

iii. The stile and fence need repairing along footpath Wee11 when you enter from the high Street at the first bend. 
iv. Aston Abbots Road – the verge is still a mess and needs turfing and tidying up by Thames Water. It is programmed to be reseeded however another leak had occurred which is now fixed. 

v. It was agreed that the clerk would ask Terry Lynch to quote for the removal of the old metal Neighbourhood Watch signs and acceptance of this quote could be agreed outside the Parish Council meeting.

vi. Cllr Measures agreed to walk Footpath 12 to see whether the route was clear for the walk. He would update the clerk whether we need to apply to BCC for 2 cuts this year as per last year.
b. Street Lighting: to report any works required: none required.
c. Update on ‘Barrel’ Project outside the 5 Elms: It was agreed that the barrel looked very good and Clare should be asked to provide a quote to maintain this each season. The Council had agreed expenditure of up to £50 for this and the invoice presented was for £64.20. The Council agree to pay this however would write to Clare reminding her that if the cost is over that agreed she should come back to the Parish Council for agreement first.
d. Tree Planting Project – it was agreed that some watering may be required this year. Cllr Followell agreed to monitor and if necessary would ask Terry Lynch to water as Richard Blacklock had agreed to this and water is on site. Cllr Measures agreed to monitor if Cllr Followell was away.
e. Best Kept Village Competition: Another clear up would be arranged for 30th May as the grass verges had now been cut revealing more litter and Cllr Rose would organise this with WVA. Fly posting would be removed and people could take a litter bag with them on the village walk. Ed Davies would be asked to quote and advice on what stones to put down on the path on the play area- this would be on the agenda of the next meeting.
f. Weed Killing –the Council resolved to spray weed killer on the footpaths around the centre of the village and the path on the Play Area and accepted the quotation from CLC for £65.

g. Grass Cutting Contract – confirmation of contract award: the Clerk confirmed that the contract was awarded to CLC Maintenance this year at a cost of £65.75 per cut. After the meeting it became know that tenders should be decided in closed session therefore the Council agreed that all future tenders would be dealt with in closed session as per AVDC legal advisers guidance, as it is competitive information.
12. Weedon within the Aylesbury Vale local area: New Development - Direction of Growth of Aylesbury – to agree whether any further involvement is required: the Council resolved that it would participate in the consultation process in July.
13. Councillor Position: Cllr Crombie had not attended sufficient meetings as required by law; therefore he is automatically removed from his position as Councillor. It was decided to advertise the vacancy and to consider applicants for co-option at the next meeting. Notice of the vacancy should also be displayed in Weedon Hill on the new Notice board (when it arrives) and in the Doctors surgery and Community Centre. 

14. Weedon Hill Development: 
a. Notice board: site location had been agreed with the developer however they would not contribute towards the cost of it. The Council resolved that the Clerk should obtain 3 quotations which would be circulated and agreed outside the meeting to enable the board to be put up as soon as possible. It was agreed that the Church could forward notices to be put in the board to the clerk and if there was sufficient room they would be displayed.
b. Location of Polling Station: AVDC had advised the polling station for Weedon Hill would be in the Community Centre. 
c. Glyn Thomas, Clerk to Watermead Parish Council had asked the Council to consider a contribution towards the Watermead Newsletter as it was circulated to residents of Weedon Hill Development as well. The Council resolved not to contribute as it appeared as a commercial rather than parish newsletter.

15. Correspondence and other communications received since last meeting including:
a. Parish Gang report – a request would be made to weed kill the path down New Road to Buckingham Road. 
b. Proposed Aylesbury Vale Incineration at Edgcott – it was agreed no action was required.
16. Weedon Village Parish Plan: Progressing well.
17. Finance / Accounts:

a. To agree the financial statements of accounts and bank reconciliations for the year end audit March 2009 to be submitted to the Internal Auditor- it was unclear whether the accounts should be signed off before the internal Auditor of after the Internal Auditor. A Parish Plan Steering Group meeting is scheduled for the 4th June at 7.30pm when the accounts could be signed off. Clerk to confirm timing of process. 
b. Insurance: the Council resolved to remove the 4 salt bins from the Insurance as the cost of a new bin is approx £60 and the excess on the policy is £125.
c. The Council resolved to issue the following cheques:
CLC Garden Maintenance
 
 
£131.50

Mike Moore
 
 
 
£20.70

The Old Schoolroom
 
 
£8.75

CE Macdonald
 
 
 
£64.20

CLC Garden Maintenance
 
 
£131.50

The Old Schoolroom
 
 
£7.00

Lynch Garden Services
 
 
£15.00

SLCC VAT course
 
 
 
£109.25

The Old Schoolroom
 
 
£15.00

Allianz Insurance
 
 
 
£418.02

Sue Mordue 
 
 
 
£127.22
Weedon Methodist Chapel 
(tree works)
£90.00

18. The date of next meeting was agreed as 15th July 2009 8.00pm in the Methodist Chapel.  

The meeting closed at 9.40pm  

Signed…………………………. Date…………………
​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​



